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The Good News  
Letter  

 

We Value God’s Mission 
 

This month, we look beyond the walls of our church to our community and our world as we keep 
“witnessing actively to others that Christ died to save all people” (from our church’s mission 
statement). 
 
Core Value 3: Evangelism 
 
Description:  Our pastor is involved in evangelism, both modeling it and training it.  Members are 
encouraged to invite unchurched friends, relatives, and neighbors to come to worship.   We devote 
adequate funds in our budget for outreach to our growing community. Our members are involved in 
following up on worship visitors and nurturing relationships with prospective members.  
 
Core Value 4:  World Missions 
 
Description: We regularly inform our members about the Wisconsin Synod’s world mission work. 
We support WELS World Mission work by making our Congregational Mission Offering a priority 
in our budget, as well as gifts that are solicited on behalf of the Lutheran Women’s Mission Society 
(LWMS). 
 
What do you think it takes to be a missionary? What kind of person picks up and moves thousands 
of miles away from home and relatives? How flexible must you be in a place where there’s a differ-
ent language, food, weather, music, sports, means of transportation & rules of the road, political 
structure, styles of clothing and everything else you can think of? Do you think you could survive 
the initial shock? How long would you last? 
 
From 1994-2003, my wife and I served as missionaries in Eastern Europe on behalf of the Wiscon-
sin Synod. By God’s grace we passed through that life-changing experience. It has been nearly 13 
years since we resumed living in the United States, but as you can probably guess mission work is 
still very close to our hearts. 
 
Mission work is close to God’s heart, too. Our Savior commanded his disciples to “go into all the 
world and make disciples of all nations.” (Mt. 28:19) You don’t have to be a linguist to do mission 
work. In your personal circle of friends, relatives, associates and neighbors you are the very best 
missionary there is. 
 
Not everyone appreciates missionaries. The government and the local religious authorities didn’t 
want us there and made it very difficult for us. People were naturally suspicious of our intentions. 
The very first person I tried to evangelize overseas told me to go home. In this country, we face the 
obstacles of indifference, apathy and a consumer mentality that demands, “What’s in it for me?” 
We can put up a new church sign, knock on hundreds of doors, or mail thousands of postcards and 
still be ignored. We can offer camps and clinics and events for the community and still have people 
pass us over for the “big church.”  

 
When I lived overseas I was able to blend in by dressing like a local, but my accent betrayed my 
birth country. I had to find ways to communicate my intentions in a non-threatening way. As you 
have witnessed your faith, you have gotten some pushback too. It is easier to avoid difficult conver-
sations, but that is not God’s desire. If someone walks through the front doors of our church, appre-
ciate the barriers that person has had to overcome. After the service, introduce yourself to them – 
this is real mission work!  
 
 

Continued on page 2... 
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...continued from page 1 
 

Sometimes one visit is all it takes to bring someone into our church. Most times however, it takes many follow up calls, conversa-
tions and unannounced “drop-ins” for someone to feel welcome in our midst. Your pastor, no matter how committed he is to out-
reach, is limited by time and space. Perhaps you would be willing to help him follow up with first-time visitors by dropping off gifts 
at their homes, or writing thank-you notes, or sending out invitations to membership classes. Perhaps you would be willing to serve 
as our church’s Outreach chairman, a position that is currently vacant.  
 
We highly value mission work in our community, but we also value the work of missionaries working in other places. Our church 
budget includes a significant donation to our church body. The WELS supports mission work in the United States, Canada and 23 
other countries. It may be difficult to see a direct connection between their work and our local ministry, but through our Congrega-
tional Mission Offering (CMO) we are helping others “make disciples of all nations.” I know firsthand how much that support is 
appreciated by the missionaries and the people they serve. In the very beginning stages of mission work, it is impossible for the lo-
cal church to support itself, and it may take years of quiet, careful nurturing before a foreign church body is able to stand on its own.  
 
St. Paul wrote: “Neither he who plants nor he who waters is anything, but only God, who makes things grow.” (1 Cor. 3:7) We give 
God thanks for the growth in our own midst, and we thank him for the privilege to participate in his mission work at large. 

         Pastor John Roebke 

 

AfterBeat In Alabama 
By Nancy Krause 

 

 What a fun camp to have at Lamb of God church in Madison, 
Alabama. My husband Donald and I traveled there from Neenah,  
Wisconsin to put on a one week music camp for anyone interested in 
trying an instrument from age 3 on up. 21 kids registered (5 were the 
children of members), and we had a musical ball. I covered the strings 
and my husband, a former band director, covered all the rest of the 
wind instruments – everything from clarinets to French horns. 
 The church only charged the students $25 for the whole week 
and this covered the rental of instruments from the local music store. 

 As music teachers during the school year, Don and I both have had experience teaching beginners and 
this was a natural match for us. Both of us came away with good ideas. Every time you meet a new student, 
you learn something about teaching, whether it is how to instruct the student or how to relate to different     
personalities. I definitely learned how to relate to really young students. We did private half hour lessons each 
day for five days which was pretty intense. I was surprised that the kids didn’t complain more about how their 
arms and fingers hurt! 
 I think several of the kids will continue with instruction in the future. One of Don's students even went 
out and purchased a new instrument during the week.  Before they left on Friday, each parent was given the 
names of several instrument teachers in the area and information on where to get the instruments to rent or 
purchase. 
 I believe all the kids enjoyed the experience. We sure got a lot of thank you’s and even some hugs at 
the end of the week. 
  Lamb of God church has a history of reaching out to the community and providing fun opportunities to 
get to know the church and its staff. I see articles all the time about their tennis camp, Reformation celebration, 
etc. They go by my philosophy that people don’t care until you show them that you care. 
One of the most effective ways this Music Camp was advertised was 
through the banner in front of the church. Another way this was ad-
vertised was a special addition to the church website with online ap-
plication, resumes of the teachers and even a short video demonstrat-
ing several instruments, how they sound and familiar songs played. 
This was a good way to get the attention of our tech savvy families. 
 Don and I look forward to doing this camp again next year, 
health allowing. An added bonus was a great visit with the pastor, 
my son, John Roebke and his family. All praise to God and his gift 
of music to the world.   
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Fiscal Year 2016 Update 

Larry Povinelli - Treasurer 
       As of June 30, 2016 
Actual Income: $205,969  
Actual Expenses: $201,130  
Actual Surplus: $4,839  
Actual Offerings: $177,336  
Budgeted Offerings: $172,000  
Actual offerings over Budgeted offer-
ings $5,336   
Finished the year with $5,336 more gifts then was projected!!  
Thank you to all!  To God be the Glory!! 

Can You Name Them: The Vets In Your Church? 
This is a question that only a few of our Wisconsin Synod or 
Evangelical Lutheran Synod Churches are able to answer.  
But since the month of July is NATIONAL VETERAN 
SUPPORT MONTH, this would be a good time to begin a 
dialogue in each of our congregations about the importance 
of the question: Can you name all the Veterans in your     
congregation? This becomes an important question for a 
number of reasons:  
1. At this time it is not possible to accurately estimate how 
many Veterans there are in our congregations, but it could be 
close to accurate to say there is a range of 1 - 15 in most of 
our congregations.  
2. Veterans have been militarily trained and disciplined in the 
use of their talents and gifts from God. Do we know them by 
name, enough to involve them in the enlarging of God’s 
Kingdom?  
3. Veterans have led a unique life as a result of having served 
in the military. Their military history, their achievement,  
travels, their stories, their heartaches...all become the makeup 
of a person who could benefit from and be benefited by     
fellow-ship with Christians who have also served in the    
military, if he/she only knew who all of them were in one’s 
congregation.  
4. Depending on the particular recent skirmish, out of all the 
Veterans in our nation as a whole, it is estimated that from  
11-31% suffer from Post Traumatic Stress Disorder as a   
result of service and combat duty. It is known that many of 
that estimated number suffer in silence-they don’t reveal  
their struggles and therefore receive little or no help and   
assistance. All the more reason to ask: Who are they?  
If your congregation already knows, and is already reaching 
out to, supporting, and involving your church’s Veterans, 
then continue what you are doing.  
If not, you are encouraged to begin the process and begin     
to witness the spiritual benefits that will come to your       
congregation’s ministry.  
If you would like to begin the journey of learning how to 
reach out to the Veterans and other Service-connected    
members in your congregation, go to and browse the national 
website of lutheranmilitary.org.  Once on the site, feel free 
to check out the following: “Liaison Information”- how 
having a LMSG Liaison can help you discover the Veterans 
and other Service-connected members in your congregation.  
Join our international ministry as an Individual Patron or a 
supporting Congregation by becoming a member and by 
making a freewill donation. Click on Join Our Cause.  
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
By Jon Ehrman 

 
 

 By now summer is nearly over and school is about to resume. We pray that everyone has had a safe and 
enjoyable summer, in spite of the extremely hot summer days.   
 Things have been happening here at church also! 
First, please take a look at the new carpeting in our Sunday school rooms, hallway, Cry Room, and church   
office. Thanks to the wonderful efforts of Pearl Brooks, it’s all new! 
 Secondly, two weeks ago we enjoyed a wonderful music camp led by Pastor’s step father and mother 
Larry and Nancy Krause, down from Wisconsin. At this Outreach event, reportedly fifteen students from our 
congregation and area polished their music skills with various musical instruments. 
 In addition, a week ago, we sponsored another Outreach event consisting of an art camp for kids in our 
church and area under the direction of our church secretary, Nan Highsmith. Thank you Nan, for your loving 
ministry! 
 Work is also now underway preparing for our Renaissance Festival this fall. Your help and support of 
these event will be very much appreciated!   
 Finally, if you have look carefully at the front of our church, you will find our church sign is no longer 
there. The City of Madison insisted that before they would give us a permit for a new church sign, we must first 
remove our old sign. What an exhausting effort this was to demolish and haul away the remains of the sign! 
After two successive Saturday work days, plus a half day the following Monday morning, it was finally        
accomplished! Thanks to the men of our church and especially member Brian Hess. With his bobcat and a  
rented tractor mounted hydraulic breaker, we succeeded! The remnants of the sign were deposited on the bank 
of the creek behind the church and will be used to riprap the bank. This will serve to prevent soil erosion into 
the creek if we were to receive a prolonged spell of heavy rain. Anyone is interested in helping with this riprap 
effort, please see me! 
Thank you all for your wonderful loving support! 
 
Yours in Christ,  
Jon Ehrman 

MAKE A JOYFUL NOISE  
presented by 
Pastor David Panitzke 
  
ÅOpening & closing devotions 
ÅSunday worship w/communion 
ÅMUSICAL GUEST: 
  Chris Driesbach 
  
ÅGame night, campfire singalong 
ÅFree time for hiking, canoeing,       
  fishing, birding, swimming,          
  napping, chatting, & laughing 
  

Meals included! 
  
It’s also VERY affordable! 
ÅAges 12 & up -- $55 
ÅAges 5-11 -- $35 
ÅAges 4 & under ï FREE! 
ÅMaximum family rate of $180 

September 3-5, 2016 
WELS Labor Day Retreat 2016 
Families Connecting in Christ for 26 years  
Started 26 years ago by Sola Fide Lutheran Church in Atlanta, GA,      
the LABOR DAY RETREAT has since grown to become a district-wide 
event, sponsored & planned by laity from all over the South Atlantic  
District. This year’s Retreat will be held at FALL CREEK FALLS 
STATE PARK, SPENCER, TN  

WELS Labor Day Retreat   
  

c/o Laura Peteresn 
7650 SE 64 St 

Newberry, FL 32669 
 

352-284-1401 
 

www.welslabordayretreat.coffeecup.com 


